
 
Local stakeholder update December 2015 – February 2016 

We have outlined below progress with the works on site in December and January, and a look ahead 
to the works that are due to take place during February. 

DECEMBER & JANUARY 

• The construction site was closed from 24 December with work restarting on 4 January. 
• The steel frame and roof of the Recyclables Bulking Facility were completed and work began 

to install the wall cladding.  Concrete was poured to form the floor of the building and the 
walls of the external bays. 

• Work began to install the first of the tanks for the Anaerobic Digestion Facility and on the 
bund walls around the tanks. 

• Work began to dig the perimeter road to the rear of the site. 
• Work began on the new exit road for the Community Recycling Centre. 
• A temporary fire water storage tank was installed to the rear of the site near to the 

construction site offices.  This will be removed when the permanent tank is installed later in 
the development. 

• The area of the site near to the railway line is temporarily being used to store top soil for 
later use in landscaping works, soil dug from the site, and equipment and materials.  This 
area will be landscaped in spring / summer 2017. 

• Work continued on: 
o The new weighbridge. 
o Installing drainage and services in the area to the rear of the Community Recycling 

Centre. 
o The drainage pipe to carry surface water from the site to the infiltration pond. 
o The Reuse Facility. 

• SSE (formerly Scottish and Southern Energy) continued work on Charlton Lane, moving on to 
the Upper Halliford bypass, on the cable to connect the Eco Park to the national grid. 

FEBRUARY 

• The Reuse Facility will be completed. 
• The existing office building in the Community Recycling Centre will be removed and the new 

office building delivered to site. 
• Work will continue on: 

o The wall cladding for the Recyclables Bulking Facility, and services will be installed. 
o The Anaerobic Digestion Facility tanks and bund wall. 
o The drainage pipe to carry surface water from the site to the infiltration pond. 
o The new weighbridge. 
o The perimeter road to the rear of the site. 

• SSE will continue work on the cable to connect the Eco Park to the national grid. 
• The containers at the rear of the Community Recycling Centre remain unavailable due to the 

building works.  The site continues to accept the full range of materials with a reduced 
number of containers, with additional staff on hand to assist site users. 


